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(“Kedco” or the “Company”) 

 

First drawdown of loan facilities for Newry plant 

 

Further to the announcement of 14 November 2011, Kedco plc, (AIM:KED) the waste to 

energy group, focusing on the production of clean energy in the UK and Ireland, is 

pleased to announce that pursuant to the facilities agreement between Newry Biomass 

Limited (“NBL”) and Ulster Bank Group (“Ulster Bank”), a subsidiary of the Royal Bank of 

Scotland plc, NBL has initiated its first drawdown under the agreement. 

 

NBL, which is a joint venture between Kedco and its major shareholder, Farmer 

Business Developments plc (“FBD”), was established to develop a biomass electricity 

and heat generating plant in Newry, Northern Ireland.  

 

Gerry Madden, CEO of Kedco, commented:  “The satisfying of the final conditions of 

the facilities agreement with Ulster Bank and the first drawdown of funds mark a 

significant step for Kedco.  This drawdown enables us to progress towards 

commissioning the first 2MW capacity of the plant in Newry by Q2 2012, and we look 

forward to updating shareholders as we continue to move forward.” 
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